## TOWN OF EAST MONTPELIER, VERMONT PLANNING COMMISSION

Juliana Potter, Chair 40 Kelton Rd, P.O. Box 157 East Montpelier, VT 05651-0157

eastmontadmin@comcast.net (802) 223-3313 x 204 Fax: (802) 223-4467

July 5, 2018

Jack Zeilenga, Chair
East Montpelier Recreation Board
PO Box 157
East Montpelier, VT 05651

Re:

FY2019 Recreational Facilities Grant Application

Dear Mr. Zeilenga:

At our July 5, 2018 meeting, the East Montpelier Planning Commission voted unanimously to support the East Montpelier Recreation Board's application for a Recreational Facilities Grant from the VT Department of Buildings and General Services' FY2019 Building Communities Grant Program.

The project, designed to improve the safety and aesthetics of the roadside area between Vincent Flats Road and the town's recreation field, fits in well with the 2018 Town Plan. Action 4.4.1 directs the Recreation Board, along with the Selectboard, to maintain and improve the facilities at the site. This project will significantly increase the aesthetics and functionality of the field complex, ensuring that it remains a focal point of the recreational offerings for our community.

We wish you well in this endeavor. If we can be of any further assistance, please don't hesitate to call on us.

Sincerely yours,

Juliana Potter, Chair

Juliane Pott

East Montpelier Planning Commission